
 
Rejoice in the Lord always. I will say it again: Rejoice! Let your gentleness be evident to all. The Lord is near. Do not 

be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving, present your requests 

to God. And the peace of God, which transcends all understanding, will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ 

Jesus. Philippians 4:4-7  

Finding God's peace within, which can guard our hearts and minds, is a powerful image. Our hearts and minds need a guard in times of un-

certainty – to know that the peace of God is active and impenetrable! God is our ultimate shield. Thanks be to God  

 

Pastor Anthony, Holland Church; Pastor Anthony’s contact information 402 984 3702 call of text   

Sunday Worship is  9:30 a.m. Sunday School 10:45 a.m.   Wednesday Nights Alive 5:30-7:30 p.m. 

 

        Holland Church 

Where you find  family 

Wednesday, November 27 there will be Thanksgiving Eve meal hosted by 
Church Life prior to the evening service.  The meal will be served at 6 followed 

by the service. 

We invite and    welcome additional choir 

members to contribute singing  in honor of 

our Lord.  Rehearsals for the choir are sched-

uled for November 

10 and 17 and 

singing during the 

morning      wor-

ship service on 

November 17 

2024 

Our Mission Committee is encouraging us to 

participate in the Samaritan's Purse Operation 

Christmas Child. This is a commendable organ-

ization dedicated to bringing the joy of Christ-

mas gifts to children. Shoeboxes are available on 

the table by the Information Desk. Please en-

sure the boxes are returned by Wednesday, 

November 13, filled with age-appropriate gifts, clearly labeled for a boy or 

girl along with a contribution of $10 per box.  

3 Wilbur and Carol Auman 
4 Jerry and Jamie Prange 

11 Gary Pence 

12 Adam Essink 

16 Mona Auman 

19 Wendy Essink 

21  Keri Pritschau 

20 Christian Townsend 

27 Randal Wubbels 

27 Mike Vande Griend  



WinGS Women in God’s Service 

WinGS  will meet one week later than usual, on Tuesday, November 12 at 7:00 at Maureen Bausch’s 

new apartment at The Sage, 420 S. 47th St. We will discuss Chapter 11  in our book  I Timothy and  

Titus: Fighting the Good Fight.  Julie Rosburg will lead the study on “Truth in the World” , where we 

will read and discuss Titus 3:1-8.  New books for 2025 will be available at this meeting.  The cost is 

$10.50    

Our mission project for November is to collect for our area care facilities: Haven Manor, Lakeview and Gold Crest.  

We will gladly accept personal care items such as body wash, lotions, etc. We will also do our traditional  collection 

of socks for these three places.   

 

In 1921 an unknown World War I American solider was  

buried in Arlington National Cemetery. This site, on a hillside 

overlooking the Potomac Reiver and the city of Washington DC 

became  the focal point of reverence for American’s veterans. 

   

The first celebration using the term Veterans Day occurred in 

Birmingham Alabama in 1947 

 

A bill was proposed that would change Armistice Day to  

Veterans Day in 1964.  Congress passed the bill that President 

Eisenhower signed proclaiming November 11 as Veterans Day.. 

 

Over 160 adults and children enjoyed a fun-filled 

evening of “Treats on the Church Trail”.  It started 

with a delicious taco & nacho meal with all the    

fixin’s, then continued with lots of stops for candy 

along a fabulously decorated trail, both in the Ed 

wing and in the basement.  Thanks to all who had 

a part in providing a connection to our families, 

neighbors and friends. 

The winners of the raffle baskets were Eunice Cramer, John Urbanovsky, Jolee Urbanovsky and Lottie Wubbels.   


